Greater Ruidoso Area Wildland Urban Interface Group

Monthly Meeting

Ruidoso Convention Center
8/28/07
Meeting called to order by Rick DeIaco with welcomes and introductions at 9:08 am.  
Members present: 
Sherry Barrow – SBS



Jim Edwards – Livingston Assoc, PC


Eddie Saenz VoR Forestry



Charlie Denton – NAU/ERI

Adam Mendonca – USDAFS Smokey Bear RD
Stephen Carter – Eco Servants




James Mason – LC Emergency Mgnt

Kim Kuhar – USFS Smokey Bear

Buck Sanchez – USDA Smokey Bear RD

Mark Meyers – NM State Land Office


Connie Zipperer – USFS-Lincoln NF

Travis Atwell – LC EM

Bill Rogge – EMNRD – Forestry


Jim Norwick – NM State Land Office
Rick DeIaco – VoR Forestry


Kathy Richardson – VoR Forestry
Thora Padilla – MAT Resource Mgnt.

Allen Wyngart – BLM Fuels
Susan Bruin – USFS



David Brewer - ERI
Larry Cordova – Smokey Bear


Joe Norrell – USFS Lincoln Ntl’ Forest Acting Deputy Forest 







        Supervisor
Guest

Carolyn Felder – Ruidoso Weed Warriors
Pete Sarmiento – Weed Warriors 

I

Carolyn Felder talked to the group about Musk Thistle an invasive, noxious weed choking out the native wildflowers.  Carolyn handed out a pamphlet with lots of good information on the thistle.  She also gave out her e-mail address, car2felder@yahoo.com and her phone number 397-3798 if anyone would like more information. Carolyn also introduced Pete Sarmiento who is also involved with the effort is a local contact along with Larry and Nancy Schmidt, 258-1667.
The Forest Service gave a more detailed discussion on where they are at with the Perk / Grindstone project and the action alternatives.  This is really important to our collaboration, public involvement process with in the NEPA process.  The Forest Service is starting to pick up momentum in the NEPA process and things are accelerating and they need the help from this group in terms of what we think of the alternatives and proposals.  There will be a public hearing on the alternatives September 13, 2007 from 4:30pm to 8:00pm.  Buck passed out some had outs that outlined the alternatives and also gave copies of the letter that went out electronically to the county and to the working group.  This letter also shows how you can submit comments, either electronically or hard copy.   The Forest Service wants the group’s comments, idea or questions.  They would also like to hear from the different agencies if they support the alternatives.  Rick wanted to have from the group a letter with sign on ability to it, in support of the alternatives.  Susan Bruin handed out some maps of the alternatives, but did not have enough for everyone, if you would like one please e-mail her your request at sbruin@fs.fed.us and she will get that out to you.
Susan explained the different maps, at the top of the legend part; it will say treatment methods or treatment types.  If it says treatment type, that is the general silvicultural treatment such as community defense zones, prescribe burn only and thinning from below. The treatment types don’t really vary by alternative.  The only thing that will vary between the alternatives is the treatment methods, logging or removal of logs between using a helicopter or not.  That is why there are two maps on treatment methods.  
Susan talked about the different alternatives.

The first thing she talked about was the Alternative Considered and Eliminated from Detailed Study, this one was called the Citizen’s Alternative, and it addressed issues about potential impacts on spotted owls and goshawks.  It would retain a higher canopy cover and would limit cutting trees over 9 inches.  This alternative would not measurably reduce the risk of severe crown fire impacts to the community and natural resources values in the area.  The Forest Supervisor determined that this alternative would not meet the purpose or needs of the project.  It did not warrant further consideration.  There will be three alternatives that will be considered.
Alternative 1 – No Action, Alternative 2 – Helicopter-Emphasis and Alternative 3 – Ground Based.  

In alternative 1 when it is analyzed there will be two scenarios, what would happen if everything stays the way it is right now and will also analyze what would happen in there is an ignition and we do have crown fire event. They want to show the public and the decision makers the trade off between having a crown fire event or the control burning and thinning that is being proposed.
In alternative two, helicopter- emphasis treats almost the entire project area.  This treatment will leave 8 percent of the project area untreated for designation of the spotted owl nesting areas.  The other 92 percent will be treated with thinning from below and some burn only.  It will take 5 to 10 years to fully implement this project. They will try to utilize as much of the wood as possible.  Helicopters will be use on 2742 acres of steep inaccessible slopes, tractors will be use on 1183 acres of slopes less than 40 percent grade within about 1200 feet of a road, skyline cable systems will be used on 402 acres of steep slopes within about 1200 feet of roads, and cable winching would be used on the remaining acres where there is short steep slope within about 250 feet of a road.  This alternative would require about 14 miles of reconstructed roads using existing roads or trails that will be closed or decommissioned after the project is done.  This type of logging is expensive.
Rick DeIaco asked what degree of removal will be considered in the objective to reduce the crown fire hazard.  Will it be to reduce a full level whatever the starting designation (extreme, high or moderate) or is it to get to a particular level throughout the project.  Somebody may argue that point if not clarified.  That may be   something that needs to be further clarified or is better to leave it vague? 

Susan answered, it is a good question and probably other people would ask that question so we should probably clarify that in the report.  As far as they know the objective is in the perimeter community defense zone they want to get those to low or moderate level, they are sort of key holing areas.  That is why those prescriptions cutting a little bit heavier and allowing up to 18” in some cases.  Most of those are not in the spotted owl nesting areas.  In some of the spotted owl areas where we are trying to retain a little bit more cover and some of those are closer to the Tribal boundaries, we may only be going from extreme to high in some cases.  It may lower it only by one or two levels in some cases, but it will vary stand by stand and it depends on the other resources we are trying to protect.
Alternative 3 has the same prescription in terms of the thinning, 18 inches to 9 inches the sanitation, up to 18 in the community defense zone. The only real difference is that helicopter logging was going to be so expensive it might not even be feasible to implement. It would take a lot longer time an there is a safety factor involved.  This alternative replaces the use of helicopters with low cost harvesting equipment.  18 percent would be the mastication, quit a bit of it would still have to be manually thinned and the material left on the ground and then broad cast burn to reduce the slash.
Bill Rogge: wanted to know how the Community Defense zones were decided. 
 Susan: in a way the whole boundary is the community defense zone, so why did we show it in some patches and not others that are because the stocking level was higher in these community defense zone and we need to bring it downs to the low to moderate level, and to do that we need a different prescription.  
Sherry Barrow: questioned the rubber tire machine on page 2, also where did you get the rating of 55 percent for the mastication machines and which mastication system you are talking about.

Adam: any type of track equipment with a fecon head, the 55% comes out of the owners manual on the type of equipment rated up to a 55% slope.  On the first question just an over site once again we are not trying to say only rubber tired machines. 
Carolyn Felder: pointed out the general public might not understand some of the terminology used, like what a snag is, so she suggested a glossary of definitions.  Also as a citizen she would want to know where does the buck stop, who is going to be the person to say this is the criteria for this area and I am saying this is it. 

Buck: on the planning side he will make the recommendations to the Forest Supervisor who will make the final decision on what the EIS would implement.  On the implementation side the buck stops with the District Ranger and that is Buck Sanchez. Adam and Kim will be the primary people that do the hands on, over sight of contract and the mitigation measures are followed. 
Mitigation measures are actions that will avoid or reduce the adverse effects from the proposed project on Spotted Owl, Northern Goshawk, Sacramento Mountain Salamander, Old Growth, Bald Eagle, Native Plants, Soil and Water, Recreation and Scenic Resources, Air Quality, Heritage Resources and other public health and safety.
Once the treatment are done in a certain area they will start rehabbing the landing and skid trails to get the grass back to help minimize erosion and run off.  They will be doing quite a bid of recreation and scenic resources, to protect the natural beauty of the area.  
Rick made comment to the recreation side of the conversation.  From a Village point of view, a lot of recreation occurs around the Grindstone Lake area. Will there be any kind of tie in with trails at Grindstone Lake and continuing into the forest on to some of these trails?  Will a road go around the lake?

Adam said the Forest service would be willing to work with the Village on this type of project.  Most of the road will be close or decommissioned after the project.  The one behind Grindstone Lake will have a gate so that no motorized vehicles can use it, it will be open to hiking, biking and horses.
Susan reminded the group of the public meeting, September 13, 2007.  If you have any suggestions that you would like to send to her, about the format or anything.  It starts at 4:30 with about a half hour of just open house, there will be displays, talking informally with Forest Service People. At 5:00 they will start to talk about what we have talked about today, but in simpler more plain langue. After the break if people want to leave that’s fine, however in you want to dig in and collaborate in small group to talk about detailed things with issues, concerns and mitigation measures it will resume after the break.
Rick wanted a basic letter, short and sweet, of support for the Forest Service’s project.  It won’t be by the 13th but maybe by the next month WUI meeting. Rick will circulate an e-mail to the members for their input.

After Susan’s brief the group took a 15 minute break.

Stephen Carter was appointed as the interim CFRP Project Manager for the Ruidoso School project by ENMU-Ruidoso. While the school is still interviewing for the position, Stephen will be acting so that the project can get started.  There will be a meeting on September 5th at 9:30.  He would like to get all the participant together to look over the project and see where we can start.  The award letter has been signed, but we are waiting for it to be totally processed in IWEB so that we know that those dollars have been obligated. Twenty six acres on the Forest Service side have been marked and are ready to go.  That will be Stephen’s first task to get that started.
Next we had general discussion on what is next? The planning committee had requested that we do map updates twice a year, so we need to get our mapping information, projects done, acres done etc. to Virginia at the Forest Service before the next meeting in September.  Bill with the Field Assessment update.  The group went a field trip and looked at several different projects and is not sure when the power point will be ready.  Bill wanted to know if the group wanted to do more assessments.  There wasn’t a very good turn out for the last one.  After the meeting the field assessment will get together to discuss their options.  At the next meeting the committee will have an answer. Virginia stated last meeting that she thought there were several acres on the map that did not meet today standard.  Charlie suggested that each agency go back through their projects and determine weather they meet today standards or not.  All the projects that were looked at were done at a different standard then what is being used today.  All but one of the projects reviewed needs maintenance now.  It was suggested that some how on the mapping it would show that certain area need to be reentered by either a different color or maybe a way to click on a area and it will bring up certain info, like when it was done what more needs to be done.  Planning Committee members want to start linking maps to data tables that show the date the treatment was done, what the prescription was and then roughing out when will we get back in and what would we do.  
Last think about who you want to nominate for the committee chairs, everyone should take a turn, in October.

Meeting adjourned 11:52.

